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Minutes of the PCC meeting Wednesday 17th November 2021
at the Wilson Centre
2021/88 - Reflection (LA)
LA directed us to Luke Ch 17, v20-32, the coming of the Kingdom of God, reminding us that Jesus taught that the kingdom of God does not come visibly because the kingdom of God is within us.
ML asked us to consider what has encouraged us since our last meeting.  

2021/89 - Members Present – Matt Levinsohn, Brian Wake, Christine Ayers, 
Lewis Ayers, Paul Clayton, Gill Clayton, Steven Firth. Jane Firth, Terry Reed, 
Ann Moss, Mike Shaw.  
2021/90 - Apologies for absence – Mark Nile, Cheryl Moore, Jenny Lewis.
2021/91 - Approval of the minutes
The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 15.9.21 were approved.

2021/92 - Matters arising from the minutes
· 2021/78  The Worship Committee has ceased to operate as the function is no longer required.  But the committee has proposed that an “outreach / events committee” be formed: probably 4 people, ML and SF volunteered, other suggestions were Richard and Lynne Dennis.  The aim is to organise social events with a faith focus.  The committee will coordinate with the Wilson Committee.  Future events include a Lent course in March and Maundy Thursday meal in April. Action ML
· 2021/79  The Harvest meal and gift collection were considered a great success.
· 2021/82  Our guided pledge was communicated to the diocese and they have thanked us.

· 2021/84  MN has used the pulpit.  Seemed to be well-received.

· 2021/85  ML has attended a school governors’ meeting.  Christine Burnell has also started to attend.
· 2021/86  ML has run sessions of “Sharing Faith Made Easier”.  There will be further sessions on 18th Nov, and week commencing 22nd Nov. 
· 2021/86  ML suggestions as to how to move outreach forwards:

· Partly through the Events Committee.

· Partly through Faith Taster evenings on Tues 25th Jan and Tues 1st Feb 2022, 7.30 to 9.00pm, in church, café style.
· Partly through continuing to have a testimony / sharing slot in services.

· Partly through setting up a monthly prayer meeting on the last Sunday of each month from 7pm to 8pm, with a trial period of 3 months starting in February.

· Partly through moving the home group meeting back to evenings.
· 2021/87 – ML review of banners with CA to determine the need for new ones: not yet done.  There may be a need for another generic, non-seasonal banner. Action ML/CA
2021/93 - Correspondence (MS)
The following items of correspondence have been received:
· Messages of thanks from James Morgan (diocesan secretary) and Nathan Bruce (parish giving champion) regarding the Guided Pledge 2022.
· Letter from bishop regarding “Safer recruitment and people Management” (SRPM) dated 7.10.21, together with associated pro-formas.

· 2021 Statistics for Mission Return (submission deadline is 31.1.22).

· Notice of 2022 Fees for marriages, funerals, baptisms and monuments.  (The PCC agreed not to charge a fee for baptisms.)

2021/94 - Safeguarding (CB)

Report from CB: There have been no reportable safeguarding concerns since the last PCC meeting.  Safeguarding training continues for all appointed persons, and updates will continue as they arise. 
2021/95 - Policy Documents (ML)
ML has updated our policies and procedures.  MS & BW will proof-read prior to circulating to the PCC for approval.  The aim is to approve the first 5 policies at the January PCC meeting, and the remaining documents at the March PCC meeting. 
Action MS/BW
· Pol 01 Health and Safety

· Pol 02 Children & Youth Work

· Pol 03 Lone Working

· Pol 04 Safe Use of Chemicals

· Pol 05 Electrical Safety
· Pol 06 Working at Heights

· Pol 07 Smoke-free

· Pol 08 Electronic Communication & Social Media Policy

· Pol 09 Volunteer Guidelines

· PROC 01 Fire and Evacuation

· PROC 02 Risk Assessment

2021/96 - Covid Risk Assessment Update (ML)
a) ML tabled a Covid Risk Assessment, reviewed 17.11.21, for services and other events at St Mary’s.
b) The PCC agreed the risk assessment with 2 amendments on page 1 that “for large events” be added to “Ensure windows are open and doors propped open” and to “Recommend people wear masks whilst in the building.”. 

2021/97 – Service Planning (ML)
a) ML tabled the service plan for 9.1.22 to 24.5.22.
b) The carol service will be held on 17.12.21 at 7pm.

c) The Christmas Eve service will be held on 24.12.21 at 3pm.

d) There will be no midnight service on Christmas Eve.  A service will take place at All Saints.

e) There will be a service on Christmas Day at 9.30am.

2021/98 - Baptism Follow-up (BW)

a) BW reminded the PCC that the PCC had previously agreed that a card would be sent to the family on the first anniversary of the baptism.
b) PCC agreed that once a year a special service would be held to which recent baptism families will be invited.  In 2022 this will be incorporated into Mothering Sunday 27.3.22. 
c) Consider displaying photographs of baptisms, noting that parental permission will be required.

d) To help address the issue of the congregation not knowing the baptism family, it was suggested that at the service a week before the baptism, the service leader could verbally provide some family information.  It may also be possible to include information on the pewsheet.  Action ML   

2021/99 - Deanery Synod (ML)
The Deanery Synod met in October and started to consider diocesan priorities, starting with “how to grow churches”.
2021/100 - Finance (LA)
a) The treasurer’s report had been circulated.  

b) It was noted that the forecast deficit has reduced due to increased receipts and reduced payments.
2021/101 - Buildings and Maintenance (MN/LA)
Nothing significant to report.  The suggestion of purchasing an additional microphone has been shelved for now.

2021/102 – Arrangements for booking St Mary’s (LA)
LA reminded the PCC that LA/CA lock the church each evening, and CA must be advised when the church is required for use other than normal regular activities.  When the church is to be used by others, arrangements need to be made with CA regarding locking up. 
2021/103 - School Matters (ML)
a) Jane Firth and Christine Burnell are to become involved in assemblies at the school.
b) There will be a school service in church on 16.12.21.

2021/104 - AOB
a) The gifts from the gift service on 12.12.21 will be donated to women’s refuges.
b) The food gifts from the carol service on 17.12.21 will be donated to the Hebron Church foodbank in Stockton.

c) LA offered to clean the church path.  Action LA
d) Sarah Martin of Whitehouse Croft is organising an Advent trail of window displays around Long Newton.
e) ML has requested a curate, hopefully from 2023.  ML to liaise with CM to update the Parish Profile.  Action ML/CM
f) A Church of England initiative “Living in Loving Faith” has been launched to consider: “How do questions about identity, sexuality, relationships and marriage fit within the bigger picture of the good news of Jesus Christ? What does it mean to live in love and faith together as a Church?”

ML will run sessions in March to explain further.  Action ML
Next PCC meeting
To be held in St Mary’s on Wednesday 19th January 2022 at 7.30pm.
Refelection – TBA
Chairman  -  Matt Levinsohn       ……………………………………………………….
Secretary  -  Michael Shaw         ………………………………………………………..

19th January 2022
